














 

           

 

 

 

 

                                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Toward a Better Understanding 

of the 

Foundation Stone Meditation 

With Margaret Shipman  

 

 

A Free Gift to the Portland Community from Margaret Shipman and the Portland Branch of the  Anthroposophical Society 

 

 

To register – by February 10 - for more information, or offers of 

help contact Valerie Hope, valerieannhpdx@aol.com   503-775-0778 

More than 100 years ago, on September 20, 1913, the Foundation Stone for the First 

Goetheanum – a double pentagon- dodecahedron made of copper - was laid into the 

earth.  This workshop  is a gift by Margaret to us in honor of 100 years since this pivotal 

event. Several aspects touched upon will be: the correlation of the Foundation Stone 

Meditation with the Lord’s Prayer, the rhythms of the day and their unfolding through the 

meditation,  and the larger question of how does one become personally connected with 

the Foundation Stone Meditation. 

 

“In 1923, at the Christmas Foundation meeting, Rudolf Steiner presented a ‘spiritual 

Foundation Stone,’ the ‘Dodecahedron of Man,’ as he called it, to the members of the 

newly-formed General Anthroposophical Society, which was to initiate a new phase in the 

revelation of the Mysteries of mankind. The meditation is mantric, that is, a spiritual 

revelation in which sound, form and rhythm integrate with the esoteric meaning which lies 

in layers of evocative multiplicity.”  - Daisy Alden 

 

 Rudolf Steiner described the substance of the Foundation Stone Meditation as spoken by 

him “out of the will of the spiritual world” and as “a verse heard from the Cosmic World.”   

 

This weekend will be dedicated to making the Foundation Stone Meditation more 

accessible. Everything you study in the future will be enriched by taking up this great 

meditation which Rudolf Steiner called the “Dodecahedral Stone of Love.”  With the 

strong support of eurythmy, we will learn some of its “secrets” and ways to work with 

smaller portions which have special connections-- the “rhythms” which were given by Dr. 

Steiner.  The Foundation Stone Meditation contains all Anthroposophical content in the 

fewest words possible. No wonder it feels daunting!  May it become our constant 

companion!    

 

 

 

Schedule 
 
Friday February 14 
6:45 p.m.  Registration 

 

7-7:30  Getting acquainted: a circle of 

   new  friends 

     

7:30-8:30  Understanding  the 

  Foundation Stone:  Finding   
  Connections 
 

8:30-8:45  Discussion and questions 

 
 

8:45  Speaking the meditation 
 
Saturday, Jan. 19 
9-9:30 a.m.  Shared thoughts from the 

   night 
 

 

9:30-10:30  The Rhythms of  the 

Foundation Stone 

 

10:30-11:00  Break 

 
 

11:00-11:45   Eurythmy and the  

    Foundation Stone  

 

11:45-1:15  Lunch   
 

1:15-2:00  Participation in Eurythmy 
   Non-slip, flexible shoes recommended 

 

2:00-2:15  Break 

 

2:15-3:15  The Story of the Foundation 

Stone:  And the Building Became Man 

   
3:15-3:30  Discussion and closing 

 

 

Friday February 14, 7:30 - 9 pm lecture 

Saturday February 15, 9 am – 3:30 pm workshop 
 

Bothmer Hall, 5919 SE Division St, Portland, 97206  
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Once a year we come together as a community to share food and friendship, elect Council members, look 
back over our year, and engage a significant topic together.  This year we will consider our responsibility to 
future generations.  Anthroposophy can unveil for us humanity’s mission on earth, and the means for 
accomplishing that mission.  Rudolf Steiner has masterfully brought before our imaginations pictures which 
portray spiritual realities, including the reality that we are spiritual beings who have a mission in the material 
world.  He has also given us indications for how we can and must safely develop ourselves so as to experience 
these realities for ourselves. 

 

As Anthroposophists of today, how do we see our responsibility to ensure that the gifts that we have received 
from Anthroposophy are available to future generations – to those not yet born?  In what ways might we 
conceive this? As an example:  How can we help to ensure that the same print resources that are available to 
us today will remain available intact – in the national Anthroposophical library, our Portland library, and our 
personal libraries?  What can we do to support the individual striving that will allow Anthroposophy to live on 
into the future in our own souls? 

 

We are looking forward to spending this time together.  We will begin at 12pm with a festive potluck 
luncheon/social; actively consider the topic together in a facilitated discussion; offer the Council’s Annual 

Report; and elect Council members for the coming year.  Those wishing to run for Council 
membership should notify Valerie well in advance of the meeting. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Portland Branch Annual General Meeting 

Date:  February 23, 2014 

Time:  12pm – 3:30 pm – Potluck at 12:00 

Place:  Hope’s Haven, 2606 SE 58th Ave. (Just south of Bothmer Hall) 

RSVP:  James Lee, anthroposophynow@comcast.net 503-249-3804 (so    
we can prepare) 

Questions about conversation, agm, or election:  Valerie Hope, 503-775-0778 
valerieannhpdx@aol.com  

 

Rudolf Steiner at about age 6 



                                             Lecture                                    

           Friday, March 7, 7:30-9pm 

                                Workshop 
       Saturday, March 8, 9am – 3pm 

                                  Location 
  National College of Natural Medicine 
  49 SW Porter St, Portland, OR  97201 

 

                                        Cost 

            Friday Only: General Public $20 
         Branch Members & Students $15 

 

      Saturday Only:  General Public $60 
         Branch Members & Students $50 

 

              Both Days:  General Public $70 
         Branch Members & Students $55 

 

No one will be turned away because of inability to 
pay.  $5 of each registration will be donated to the 
Anthroposopically Extended Medicine Club. 
 

 

 

 

                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  Sponsored by the Portland Anthroposophical Society & the                 
    Anthropsophically Extended Medicine Club 
 

 Making All Things New: 

  Training the Inner Eye 

   Lecture and Workshop with                       
   Dennis Klocek 

         March 7 & 8, 2014 

The phrase ”making all things new”, from the book of Revelation, 
points to the esoteric  task of the redemption of the senses, 
otherwise known as reading the esoteric script. In this task, 
nature is considered to be a book written by high spiritual beings 
for the purpose of instructing humans on the healing and 
maintenance of the body. Medicines and healing substances 
come out of this kind of insight. 
 
 But there is also a book of the human being. This book is not 
finished but is being written continually by the thoughts, feelings 
and will impulses of humans as they interact with other human 
beings. In today’s world the book of nature and the book of the 
human have drifted apart. In esoteric practice they fructify each 
other when a human being trains his or her inner eye to see the 
profound harmonies present in the natural world as analogs of 
inner states of consciousness.  
 
To facilitate this training, alchemical symbols constructed from 
plants and minerals on earth are a meditational tool that allows 
the inner eye to perceive the harmonies between the book of 
nature and the book of the human being. This workshop will 
explore these themes through lectures and perception exercises.  
 

Send registration form with a check made out to “The Portland 
Branch” to Valerie Hope, 2606 SE Portland, Oregon 97206, or contact 
her at valerieannhpdx@aol.com with questions or requests for work 
study. 

       

              

Dennis Klocek is one of the outstanding thinkers/ 
researchers of  our time. He graduated in 1975 
with an MFA from Temple University’s Tyler 
School of Art with a thesis on Goethe’s color 
theory. In 1982, his love for the work of Rudolf 
Steiner took him to Rudolf Steiner College in 
Sacramento, California, where he has been the 
director of the Consciousness Studies Program 
since 1992. His workshops and lectures are highly 
anticipated across the globe. 
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